
Your Guide to Mindful Eating  
The Key to Enjoying Food, Feeling Satisfied and  

Reaching Your Body Composition Goals



How we eat can be just as important as what we eat when it comes to optimising digestion, 
overall health, gaining muscle and losing body fat. Learning how to eat is a factor often 
overlooked in conventional nutrition plans.  

‘Mindful eating’ means really being present at meal time, slowing down, enjoying and 
savouring every mouthful, and in a nutshell, is better for digestion, keeps you satisfied from 
your food and prevents overeating.  

Have you ever started with one sweet, and ended up eating ten, and wonder how on earth it 
happened? It's as though you don't even remember! Yes, this is the opposite of eating 
mindfully!  

Here are 5 tips that you can start applying from today to ensure you start reaping the benefits 
of mindful eating right away -  

1. Be Present  
Did you know digestion starts before food even enters your mouth? This is known as the 
cephalic phase and it is the one most frequently neglected phases of digestion. The cephalic 
phase occurs when the anticipation and thought of eating and the smell and sight of food 
triggers the secretion of digestive juices and enzymes required to properly break down food 
before it enters the gut. In addition, the release of gastrointestinal hormones send a variety of 
signals to prepare the stomach to stretch to allow an increased volume.  

Mindlessly flicking through our phones, watching TV or engage in other distracting activities 
leaves this dampens this phase! Without all the above physiological responses, digestion will 
not be working at 100%, which may result in bloating, cramps, flatulence and other digestive 
symptoms. People then often blame the foods they eat (which in some cases this may be the 
cause) but often it is just the way we eat.  

“No Tech-Time” is a rule you should consider implementing at meal times. This means no 
phones, no TV, no music, and just forcing yourself to slow down and be present. Another tip 
is before the meal set a timer on your phone for 3-5 min and just sit and relax. Maybe sit sip 
a little water and think and anticipate the food you are about to eat. See for yourself the 
difference this may make.  

2. Small Bites  
The best way to slow down your eating is by using a smaller fork/spoon, placing your fork 
down between each mouthful and taking small bites. Better again, start eating some of your 
dinners with chopsticks! It works so well and you’ll notice you’ll be much more satisfied and 
full when you’ve finished your meal.  

3. Chew-Chew-Chew  



This may be an obvious one, as we’ve been told this since we were young.. But why is 
chewing our food so important?  

Most people think the chemical digestion of food starts in stomach when gastric juices 
containing acids and enzymes breakdown our food. But chemical digestion starts in the 
mouth! When we chew food, we release saliva, which contains enzymes that begin the 
chemical breakdown. Plus, psychically breaking up food when chewing creates a larger 
surface area for these enzymes to act on.  

So take your time when chewing for better digestion, become more aware of flavours and 
textures and most importantly, enjoy!  

4. Avoid Eating Whilst Stressed  
Picture this - You’ve a huge work deadline to meet this afternoon which means eating lunch 
at your desk. As you sit there eating, watching important emails fly in, you become 
increasingly overwhelmed that you won’t meet that deadline - Cue the “fight-or-flight” 
response!  

This response is designed to equip your body to running away, or fighting - Think of running 
away from a predator back in hunter gatherer times. However, in the 21st century, while we 
might not be running away from a lion in the jungles, we are exposed to everyday stressors, 
which can easily tip us over into this “fight or flight” state.  

Being in this state, in which the sympathetic nervous system is upregulated, pushes all of our 
blood flow away from our digestive system and towards our brain and muscles so we can get 
ready to fight or run! So when we're in this state, the last of our body's concern is digesting 
food!  

With the sheer madness of our day to day lives, we often don’t have the opportunity to sit, at 
a table, breath in deep, put all distraction aside, and eat a meal from a plate. This comes with 
a cost - When we eat whilst slightly stressed or anxious, or even not fully present, we're 
unable to digest our food properly, meaning it sits in our tummy and breaks down slower, 
creating gas and causing that bloated feeling.  

Again, people often blame this on what they have just eaten, when really, it is related to how 
they have eaten this meal. Aim to sit down at each meal and snack time. Eat from a plate. 
Aim to be in a completely relaxed state.  

5. Slow And Steady Wins The Race  
Take as long as possible to eat each meal, or if you're eating with people, play a game of 
trying to be the last to finish your meal at the dinner table!  

If you’re still a little unsure of how best to apply these principles, be sure to drop your coach 
an email - He/she will be more than happy to help! 


